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NYC Department of Education Proposes Co-
location of Brooklyn Prospect Charter School,
Kindergarten-5th Grade, with Andries Hudde
Middle School

"Andries Hudde Middle School (I.S. 240) may soon be housing the elementary grades of
the Brooklyn Prospect Charter School, if a_recent proposal by the New York City
Department of Education (DOE) is approved by the State University of New York Charter
Schools Institute following a 45-day public review period.

As both a former educator and the Assemblywoman for the 42" District, | have significant
concerns about the DOE'’s proposal to co-locate the elementary grades of Brooklyn
Prospect Charter School with Andries Hudde, located on Nostrand Avenue between
Avenues K and L.

Although the DOE's plan is intended to make better use of Hudde’s current space—which
is not being utilized to capacity—I believe it is the responsibility of our public educational
system to give existing public schools the resources that they need to improve and
encourage prospective students to attend, rather than to privatize. The Department of
Education’s proposal evades that responsibility with a one-size-fits-all solution that does
not consider potential ramifications to students and the school’s neighbors.

Based on the numbers alone, housing a kindergarten-5th grade school within Hudde
might be a practical choice — but education is more than a numbers game, and the
Department of Education’s separation of its schools into three distinct levels — elementary,
middle and high school — is not arbitrary. | am concerned that housing elementary and
middle school aged students in the same building would create an unhealthy educational
environment.




| have additional concerns about the implications of this proposal on quality-of-life in the
surrounding community; though enrollment preference will ostensibly be given to District
22 students, the Brooklyn Charter School will likely serve many students from outside of
the district as well, thereby increasing school bus traffic in an already congested area.

As a member of my District Office staff conveyed at Wednesday evening's Hudde Parents
Association meeting, however you feel about the DOE’s proposal, it is important to make
your voice heard in this process. Community members will have the opportunity to speak
about the plan at a public hearing on May 7, 2013 at Andries Hudde Middle School (2500
Nostrand Avenue). The hearing will begin at 6:00 p.m.; speaker sign-up will begin 30
minutes prior to the hearing and will close 15 minutes after it starts. Public comments can
also be submitted via email at D22proposals@schools.nyc.gov, or by calling
212-374-0208."

Assemblywoman Rhoda S. Jacobs represents the 42nd Assembly District, which includes sections of the
Flatbush, Flatbush Gardens, Victorian Flatbush and Midwood neighborhoods of Brooklyn. She serves in

the leadership as the Assistant Speaker, and on the Rules, Ways & Means, Health and Insurance
Committees as well as the Task Force on Women'’s Issues and the Task Force on New Americans.



